
The Weekly Buzz July 5, 2024

Sunday, July 7, 2024

09:30 a.m. Worship Service (No Clubhouse)
10:30 a.m. Fellowship Hour
10:45 a.m. "Dwelling in the Word" Bible Study with Pastor Henricks

Online Worship:
To watch the 9:30 a.m. service live, click livestream to follow along with the bulletin click

here. Click here to see previous worship services on St. Mark's YouTube Channel.

​Be sure to "like" the service, subscribe to the YouTube Channel, and share the post on your Facebook
page so more people can hear the good news!

Notes from Council

We are happy to welcome Jill Goldhammer to St. Mark's as the
part time youth leader. Jill will be leading the 7 - 12th grade

youth program and will start effective July 1st. Jill has years of
experience around the Peoria area with youth programs. We are

excited for her to share her talents with our St. Mark's youth!
She can be reached by email at

jill.goldhammer@stmarkswashington.org or phone at (309) 370-1692.

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bj3U9yc0DSk
https://files.constantcontact.com/3e6c121f201/7ea1a79f-41a2-4187-8173-890c8a3791cb.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/@st.markslutheranchurchwash9409
https://files.constantcontact.com/3e6c121f201/fd4f0ec6-1ff7-4d6c-9206-91e4b52db799.pdf
http://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=f4c5fe90-eb81-4909-9ba1-6b0c6d4d51de


 
We would also like to thank Shannon Boynton for her leadership with this age group this summer and

look forward to her and Jill working together to serve St. Mark's.

Additionally, Nate Fleming will be taking over the Buzz and Marksman, and Samantha Reatherford will
be taking over the Bulletin moving forward. Therefore, information that should be included in these

communications should be sent to nate.fleming@stmarkswashington.org and
samantha.reatherford@stmarkswashington.org respectively. We ask that information for the weekly

Buzz and Bulletin are sent to their emails by 4:30 p.m. every Wednesday, and the information for the
Marksman is due by every third Friday of the month!

Thank You!
​

A moment to say thank you to our wonderful property team for giving
your time and talent to make St. Mark's beautiful! Thank you and

blessings to you and yours! Thank you to Mike Larson, Greg Kremer,
Nick Ripley, & Glen Calvert!

-Tom Rigg, Property

Dwelling in the Word
 

Join Pastor Jeff Henricks to explore scripture passages
from

​Sunday's sermon.
"Dwelling in the Word" is an interactive bible study that
provides a space to discuss, learn, and reflect on God's

words. It's a time to familiarize ourselves with the passage,
ask questions, and seek the Holy Spirit's guidance.

Starting Sunday, June 16th from 10:45 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. in
the conference room!

Worship in the Park

As part of its year-long sesquicentennial celebration, St.
Mark's Lutheran Church is hosting 'Worship in the Park'
at 10:00 a.m. on Sunday, July 14 at Wenger Shelter in

Washington Park.

The overall 150th celebration, "Making a Difference for
150 Years and Counting," centers around the beliefs

that Kindness Counts, Generosity Counts,
Leadership Counts, and Fellowship Counts.

Fellowship provides the opportunity for sharing a
spiritual connection with others through celebration,

support, encouragement, and worship.

So 'come as you are' to this special opportunity to
connect with others and make Fellowship Count.

As a reminder, there is limited parking at Wenger

mailto:nate.fleming@stmarkswashington.org
mailto:samantha.reatherford@stmarkswashington.org


As a reminder, there is limited parking at Wenger
Shelter! We would like to reserve the parking lot for

visitors and those unable to walk longer distances. The
neighboring streets have available parking, as well as

the park pool, and the Rotary Shelter parking lot on the
East side of the park. Carpooling is also recommended.

SouthSide Mission VBS

Ms. Shannon is taking “Start the Party with Jesus” Vacation
Bible School to South Side Mission in Peoria, Illinois! Join us

Tuesday, July 16, 2024, from 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. for crafts,
snack, bible time, music, dancing, and most importantly fun! We

will be offering 100 kids at South Side Mission a once in a
lifetime opportunity of engaging with God and learning about the
Good News! They haven’t experienced a VBS before and we are

so excited to offer it to them. Location: 1127 S Laramie St,
Peoria, IL 61605 If you are interested in volunteering for this
event or have any questions, please email Shannon Boynton

at shannon.boynton@stmarkswashington.org

Health Ministry

The July Health Ministry focus is on healthy vision.
The Aging Eye fact sheet provides information about

age-related eye diseases and conditions, like age-related
macular degeneration (AMD), cataract, diabetic

retinopathy, and glaucoma. Use it to learn what people
can do to protect their vision as they get older. Click here

to learn more!

mailto:childrens.director@stmarkswashington.org
https://files.constantcontact.com/3e6c121f201/553efe44-7b8c-4339-91bd-f22a460d5146.pdf


Here are two articles on summer food safety and grilling.
We want you to keep safe this summer...use these

helpful hints at upcoming picnics and family gatherings!
Click here for the food facts article.

Small Groups & Missions Ministry Survey

Outreach Ministry is asking you to complete the linked survey,
"St. Mark's Lutheran Church Small Groups & Missions Ministry

Survey", in order to better understand what types of small
groups you might be interested in participating in, and what

additional mission ministries might interest you. Please take a
few minutes to complete the survey (hard copies will be

available at the FLC kiosk on Sunday). It would be great if you could submit your response by July
14th. Thank you!

Form below:
https://forms.office.com/r/vN7R5Xbe7G

https://files.constantcontact.com/3e6c121f201/9d4a368c-bfaa-47f2-a3c1-38076edfc331.pdf
https://forms.office.com/r/vN7R5Xbe7G


WHIP Donations

We want to take a moment to thank all of those who helped donate
to WHIP this month! We are extremely appreciative of your

continued support in our community.
For those that are unfamiliar with this organization, WHIP, or

Washington Helps Its People, is a food pantry located here in town.
One of the most defining characteristics about WHIP is that the

distribution staff base is made up fully of volunteers. You can visit
www.whipfoodpantry.org to learn more about their work and how

to help!

Sunday, July 7
09:30 a.m. Worship Service (No Clubhouse)
10:30 a.m. Fellowship Hour
10:45 a.m. Dwelling in the Word

Monday, July 8
9:00 a.m. Staff Orientation Meeting
 
Tuesday, July 9
09:30 a.m. Piece and Comfort Quilt Group
06:30 p.m. GriefShare

Thursday, July 11
09:45 a.m. AADWC

2024 Financial Report
YTD Ending June 30, 2024
 
General Fund
Total income:    $388,982.99
Expenses:         $311,282.92
Net Income       $77,700.07



CHURCH OFFICE

Prayer Requests

Need yourself or someone else lifted up in prayer? Please email prayer requests to the church office.
Confidential prayer requests can be emailed to Pastor Hanson.

New Phone Number? Email? Address?

St. Mark's wants to know! Please let us know when your contact information changes. You can do it on
your phone by scanning the QR code, or you can click the link here, fill out the form from your favorite
device. You're also welcome to email the information to office@stmarkswashington.org or call (309)

444-4618.

 
Contact Us

 
  

   
Pastor Dick Hanson

Visitation Pastor

 

St. Mark's Lutheran Church | 200 S. Main St. | Washington, IL 61571 US

Unsubscribe | Update Profile | Our Privacy Policy | Constant Contact Data Notice

mailto:office@stmarkswashington.org
mailto:dickhanson@mtco.com
https://forms.office.com/r/Y7nHDRjSFD
mailto:office@stmarkswashington.org
https://www.stmarkswashington.org/contact
https://www.facebook.com/St-Marks-Lutheran-Church-Washington-IL-104810639689449/?ref=aymt_homepage_panel&eid=ARB-UQ8cebF9EpW_SruKAjfn4ZBvDr6xZW0T3tTAXZjSwZLj_aE3MxsD7wx1aE223de_9Rciz_N_OIlE
https://www.privacypolicies.com/live/6a8aa9e8-42ce-4710-b4fe-1eb21e6c3653
http://www.constantcontact.com/legal/about-constant-contact

